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https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=t2CPPefXTkU 

 

As a guest on the Morning Program of TV 7, Đina Janković spoke about the six previous 

workshops on occupational health and safety that the Safety st Work Association of Montenegro 

has successfully conducted for students in vocational high schools in Podgorica, Nikšić, and Bijelo 

Polje, as well as for students at the Faculty of Civil Engineering in Podgorica. She announced the 

upcoming planned lectures in the remaining vocational high schools and technical faculties, with 

the first one scheduled to be held on that day at the Trade School "Sergije Stanić" in Podgorica. 

She mentioned that the aim of these lectures is to familiarize young people with the basic principles 

of occupational health and safety, their rights and responsibilities when entering employment, as 

well as the obligations and responsibilities that employers have towards them as their employees. 

Since there is no data in Montenegro on the number of young people who have experienced a 

workplace injury or acquired a professional illness, she explained the need for surveying students 

through questionnaire completion before the lectures. 

She also mentioned that the results of the survey so far indicate a very low level of knowledge in 

the field of occupational health and safety among students who are being educated and prepared 



for the job market and responsible positions as engineers in the construction sector, as well as in 

vocational high schools that educate future electricians, mechanics, and other occupation profiles 

that are considered high-risk in terms of injuries. 

She also reminded that the anonymous online survey is still ongoing and that over 450 responses 

have been received from young people. She took this opportunity to encourage those who haven't 

yet completed the survey to do so. 

 
 

 


